In This Issue

Webmail users click here

General Announcements

- · Get Out and Vote
- · Support Staff November Meeting
- · Domestic Violence and Relationship Abuse: Battering Misperceptions
- · Lost and Found
- · Bergren Forum
- · Safe Zone Training
- · Donations needed for the Walker Book Fund Ticket Auction
- · Visiting Artist Lecture: Paul Scott
- · Visiting Artist Demonstration: Paul Scott
- · Tuesday Night Bowling
- · Percussion / Drum Lessons
- Artist Grants
- · website for Water for Haiti AU
- · Tee shirts are here! Support Water for Haiti AU!
- · Dodgeball Tournament!
- · Eat Well and Shop Local at the AMS Bazaar!
- · AU Photo Library Online Gallery Server Pro
- · Help Keep Them Warm

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	WEDNESDAY
12:00 CSI Staff Drop-In Consultation	11:00 Support Staff Council Meeting	10:00 Visiting Artist Demonstration: Paul
5:15 Yoga Classes Artist Grants	4:30 Soup to Nuts: Simple Frame Construction Demo	Scott 4:30 Visiting Artist Lecture: Paul Scott
Artist Grants	8:30 International Folk Dancing Core Sample: Alfred Ceramic Art Museum	 5:15 Yoga Classes 5:30 El cafecito 7:30 Theatre Production - The Ash Girl, Guest Director Colette Robert Core Sample: Alfred Ceramic Art Museum

Get Out and Vote

If you are registered to vote in Alfred, remember your polling location is at the Alfred Village Fire Hall next to the Montessori school. Polls will be open from 6am until 9pm on Tuesday, November 8.

Submitted by: Patricia Debertolis

back to top Send Email Reminder

Support Staff November Meeting

The next meeting of the Alfred University Support Staff Council will be held on Tuesday Nov. 8th, 2017 in the Powell Campus Center Board Room from 11:00 am - 12 noon. All Support Staff is welcome and encouraged to join us.

Attachment: Support_Staff_Roster-16-17.xlsx

Submitted by: Crystal Henshaw

back to top Send Email Reminder

Domestic Violence and Relationship Abuse: Battering Misperceptions

Join the Wellness Center for a panel presentation addressing domestic violence and relationship abuse.

The panel will include:

Sara Mahoney, Allegany County Domestic Violence Probation Officer, 3R Domestic Violence Batterer's Intervention Program

Dr. Robert Bitting, Alfred University, 3R Domestic Violence Batterer's Intervention Program

Christopher Ivers, Allegany County Jail Administrator

Kathlyn Ramey, Cattaraugus Community Action Victim Services Prevention Educator

WHEN: Wendesday, November 9 WHERE: Kenyon/Allen Room

TIME: 5-7 PM

Submitted by: Amanda Khodorkovskaya

back to top Send Email Reminder

Lost and Found

If you have an item you lost or found, please post it on the Lost and Found Board using the link below.

Link: Lost and Found Board

Submitted by: Judy Linza

back to top Send Email Reminder

Bergren Forum

The Bergren Forum sponsored by the Division of Human Studies, College of Liberal Arts and Sciences

and the Provost's Office will be meeting at 12:10 PM on Thursday November 10th in the Nevins Theatre, Powell Campus Center.

Bring a brown bag lunch, coffee and tea will be provided.

Speaker: Joe Scheer

Topic: "Through a Dirty Window - New Images and Projects in China"

Submitted by: Marilyn Saxton

Send Email Reminder back to top

Safe Zone Training

"The Gay Alliance's SafeZone program was created to develop, enhance and maintain environments in workplaces, schools and other social settings that are culturally competent and supportive to LGBTQ (lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender and queer) individuals, as well as straight, cisgender people who care about diversity, equality and inclusion." -

Trainings Schedule:

Thursday October 6th from 12:15-3:15pm Friday, November 18th from 2:00 - 5:00pm Monday, January 16th from 1:00 - 4:00pm Wednesday, March 8th from 1:00-4:00pm

To Register or for more information contact Craig Arno at caa2@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Eliza Ordway

Send Email Reminder back to top

Donations needed for the Walker Book Fund Ticket Auction

Donations are being accepted for the Walker Book Fund Ticket Auction! The event is hosted by the Support Staff Council and will take place on November 18, 2016, 11am-2pm in the Knight Club, PCC. We are looking for donations of local art, handmade crafts, or other locally grown/produced items. Other items, such as gift baskets and gift cards are also welcome. During the event, tickets will be sold and each item can be "bid" on individually. All money raised will be used to fund The Gail Walker Book Scholarship Fund, which provides textbooks to those students who cannot afford them. If you are interested in making a donation, you can do so by contacting Kaaren Reeder at reeder@alfred.edu x2172 or Betsy Kent at kent@alfred.edu x2441.

Submitted by: Betsy Kent

back to top Send Email Reminder

Visiting Artist Lecture: Paul Scott

Wednesday, November 9th 4:30 - 6:00 pm BMH 106 (Room C)

Sponsored by: School of Art & Design

Paul Scott is an artist, gardener, author and educator known for characteristic contemporary transferwares. His artworks can be found in many collections and public spaces around the globe, including V&A London, National Museums of Norway, Scotland, Sweden, Wales, The Museum of Art and Design in New York, Newark, Carnegie, Chip stone and other Art Museums in the USA.

He was awarded a PhD from Manchester Metropolitan University in 2011, and is currently Professor 2 at the Oslo National Academy of the Arts (KHiO), Norway. His latest book, Horizon, Transferware and Contemporary Ceramics, was published by Arnoldsche Art Publishers in January 2015. In September 2015 he received an Alturas Foundation Artists Award for his research project New American Scenery.

I create artwork that blurs the boundaries between fine art, craft, and design. Using altered antique wares, digital tools, decals, collage, storytelling and remediation, I re-animate traditional blue and white transferware for the twenty-first century. My work tells stories that explore the unexpected movement of images through materials, media, cultures, politics, histories, and geographies.

Submitted by: SOAD Events

back to top Send Email Reminder

Visiting Artist Demonstration: Paul Scott

Wednesday, November 9th 10:00 AM-12PM Harder Hall Free

Sponsored by: School of Art & Design

Paul Scott is an artist, gardener, author and educator known for characteristic contemporary transferwares. His artworks can be found in many collections and public spaces around the globe, including V&A London, National Museums of Norway, Scotland, Sweden, Wales, The Museum of Art and Design in New York, Newark, Carnegie, Chip stone and other Art Museums in the USA.

He was awarded a PhD from Manchester Metropolitan University in 2011, and is currently Professor 2 at the Oslo National Academy of the Arts (KHiO), Norway. His latest book, Horizon, Transferware and Contemporary Ceramics, was published by Arnoldsche Art Publishers in January 2015. In September 2015 he received an Alturas Foundation Artists Award for his research project New American Scenery.

I create artwork that blurs the boundaries between fine art, craft, and design. Using altered antique wares, digital tools, decals, collage, storytelling and remediation, I re-animate traditional blue and white transferware for the twenty-first century. My work tells stories that explore the unexpected movement of images through materials, media, cultures, politics, histories, and geographies.

Submitted by: SOAD Events

back to top Send Email Reminder

Tuesday Night Bowling

Bowling Club's semester league invites a team of 3 faculty/staff members to bowl with the members of the club each week they go. If you are interested, email **ABC@alfred.edu** for more information and to choose a week that works best for your schedule. There is a schedule attached.

Attachment: Schedule_2016_2.0.docx

Submitted by: Keshawn Laplante

back to top Send Email Reminder

Percussion / Drum Lessons

If you are interested in taking drum or percussion lessons please sign up for MUSC 106 or MUSC 306 Private Lessons-Percussion. Lessons are available for all ages and ability levels. If you have any questions feel free to contact Dustin Woodard at **Woodard@Alfred.edu**.

Submitted by: Dustin Woodard

back to top Send Email Reminder

Artist Grants

Monday, November 7, 5:15pm

Turner Gallery

FREE

Sponsored by: Career Development Center, Interdisciplinary Art, Turner Gallery, Cohen Gallery

Join artists, educators, and arts administrators for a panel discussion on funding. Topics will include writing for grant applications, the grant application timeline and process, supporting documents and images, application review, and resources for finding funding opportunities.

Submitted by: SOAD Events

back to top Send Email Reminder

website for Water for Haiti AU

We now have a website that shows the progress of our fund raising and upcoming events. There is also a link for direct donations on the site. Check it out!

Link: Water for Haiti AU website

Submitted by: Michele Hluchy

back to top Send Email Reminder

Tee shirts are here! Support Water for Haiti AU!

We now have tee shirts for sale to support the Water for Haiti AU project! They come in 3 colors - white, grey and black. The shirts are a bargain at \$10 each and can be purchased at the AU bookstore, from Michele Hluchy, or at any Water for Haiti event. The design can be seen in the attachment below. Support a good cause and get a really stylish tee shirt to wear or give as a gift...the holidays are coming, after all! What a great gift for family or friends!

Attachment: Water for Haiti AU tee shirt

Submitted by: Michele Hluchy

back to top Send Email Reminder

Dodgeball Tournament!

The Water Planet class is sponsoring a dodgeball tournament with proceeds to go to Water for Haiti AU. The class thinks they can beat all challengers, do you? Come join us for a fun-filled evening of dodgeball, music and food in the McLane Annex on Saturday, Nov 12 at 5:00. There will be prizes for the winners. 6 person teams. \$20 registration fee per person or, if you don't have 6 people and want to register alone, will be put together a team. \$4 per person. The tournament starts after the football game, so you can go to both!

to register a team, contact Jamie Campbell at jamcam98@gmail.com

Attachment: dodgeball poster

Submitted by: Michele Hluchy

back to top Send Email Reminder

Eat Well and Shop Local at the AMS Bazaar!

Mark your calendar for Saturday, November 19 from 10am-2pm for the Alfred Montessori School 5th Annual Fall Bazaar in the Alfred Village Fire Hall! An \$8 ticket will get you a bowl of one of many varieties of homemade soups and a slice of delicious pie, and then you can peruse an array of gift items from local artisans and small businesses. Get a great meal and a jump on your local holiday shopping while supporting AMS! There will be activities for children as well, so feel free to bring the whole family! For more information, please visit Alfredmontessori.com. If you are interested in selling handmade and/or unique gift items at the Bazaar, please contact AMS Director Judy Rose at AMSdirector@yahoo.com (607-587-9334) or Monica Reginio at mreginio@hotmail.com (413-265-3025).

Submitted by: Leah Houk

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Photo Library Online - Gallery Server Pro

AU has a new searchable photo library, Gallery Server Pro (http://gsp.alfred.edu), accessible to AU faculty/staff. This library contains a wide variety of downloadable AU images ranging from seasonal campus scenics, to classrooms/labs, to selected campus events. To access, please go to our.alfred.edu and scroll down the left-hand side to Faculty/Staff. Click on Faculty/Staff and scroll down to Gallery Server Pro.

Gallery Server images are cataloged by semester, by month and by topic, and as new photo assignments are completed, additional images will be cataloged and posted on a regular basis. The photos are extensively tagged to assist in searches for specific subjects.

NOTE: The images have been carefully selected from more extensive photo sessions that include alternative views and formats (landscape vs portrait). Those images are archived separately and you will need to contact Rick McLay, director of Creative Services at 2736 (mclay@alfred.edu) to inquire about those additional images. There is also a separate folder dedicated to faculty/staff portraits, many of which were completed the week of Aug. 17, 2015.

BEFORE YOU DOWNLOAD

The primary use of many of these images is for Admissions and University Relations marketing efforts in both printed and web formats. In order to keep track of downloads (except for faculty/staff portraits), please contact Rick McLay (mclay@alfred.edu) or Judy Linza (linza@alfred.edu) with information on which images you are downloading, and where they are going to be used.

TO DOWNLOAD

Access to Gallery Server requires AU username/password to review images and to download in three formats: 1. Thumbnail (small image), 2. Web optimized (low resolution but full size), and 3. Original (high resolution). To download the image of your choice, use the download/share icon, which is the one on the left in the icon grouping above each image, and follow the directions.

ADDING PHOTOS TO THE AU PHOTO LIBRARY

We welcome the opportunity to obtain images from faculty and staff. Though much effort goes into documenting as many things as possible on campus, it is impossible to cover it all. When there are events such as art shows, or special lab/classroom activities that faculty/staff are photographing, we would very much like to review those images so that the library is as comprehensive as possible. Please contact Rick McLay if you have images that you think should be considered for this.

ATHLETICS PHOTOS

Current images of athletics events are available at (http://gosaxons.com). By contractual arrangement with the professional photographer, there will be a charge for athletics images. Mark Whitehouse, AU's Sports Information director (whitehouse.alfred.edu), is the contact regarding usage.

If you have any questions or suggestions for photos you want cataloged and included, please contact Rick McLay at **mclay@alfred.edu** or Ext. 2736. If a student requests access, please contact Rick McLay.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Help Keep Them Warm

Once again several local clubs and churches are hosting a clothing drive to assist persons who may not have the cold weather clothing that is needed for an Alfred winter. Any donation will be gladly accepted and may be dropped off at the HR office in Greene Hall located on Main Street adjacent to the Terra Cotta Coffee House.

Attachment: Clothing_Drive.pdf

Submitted by: Mark Guinan

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Canvas | News | Enews